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Christmas 2021 - Greetings everyone.  Reading last year’s “non-
newsletter” my first reaction was to update the year and repeat.  But
despite COVID, we have managed a few short trips to, and visits
from, family & friends.  Life at home remains pretty normal,
keeping busy with volunteer activities, while golf and the horses
provide much needed recreational enjoyment.   Linda’s riding has
been curtailed by shoulder surgeries and a broken wrist but the Docs
are keeping us patched and reasonably whole. Our pet population
has blossomed to include two small dogs (Vinnie & Bruiser, our

Mafia “enforcers”) and two kittens (Archie & Lillibet), all very active.  Two horses
(Sunny Girl & Tio) remain stabled nearby.  We remain hopeful for the future and a return to
some normality, to include travel.  We have been saddened by COVID but personally have stayed
well and safe; we very much wish the same for you and sincerely hope 2022 will be a much
better year for everyone.  Wishing you and your loved ones a very Merry Christmas and a Happy
and Healthy New Year.  Chad & Linda

    


